3.2.1 Who should receive support?
Key to making a support program work is the choice of initial support recipients. With this in mind it is agreed that the initial focus should be on finding a relatively limited identifiable set of potential applicants that would be not controversial of support.

   

Based on these criteria, and per review of the comments, the WG recognizes that the main criterion for eligibility should be the need; it recommends to give support to applicants from the following categories provided that they meet the need criterion.
· Community based applications such as cultural, linguistic and ethnic. These potential applicants have the benefits of being relatively well defined as groups. Facilitating community on the web is one of ICANN’s core values;

· Non-governmental Organizations (NGOs), civil society and not-for-profit organizations;

· Applicants geographically located in emerging markets/developing countries;

· Applications in languages whose presence on the web is limited;

· Entrepreneurs in those too tight markets for a reasonable profit making industry.
A series of groups are not recommended for support based on our work, specifically:
· Applicants that do not need the support/have ample financing;
· Applicants that are brands/groups that should be self-supporting companies (except those from countries where markets are not wide enough for a reasonable profit making industry);
· Applicants that are geographic names;
· Purely Government/parastatal applicants (though applicants with some Government support might be eligible);
· Applicants whose business model does not demonstrate sustainability.

